
 

February 22, 2016 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Mary Pilcher-Cook, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Public Health and Welfare 

Statehouse, Room 441-E 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Pilcher-Cook: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 465 by Senate Committee on Ways and Means 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 465 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 SB 465 would amend current law regarding the list of disorders or diseases approved for 

treatment through the use of a controlled substance.  The bill would add attention-

deficit/hyperactivity disorder and binge eating disorder to the list of disorders. 

 

 The Board of Healing Arts indicates that enactment of SB 465 could increase the number 

of reports or complaints regarding practitioners violating the provisions of the bill.  Any increase 

in complaints resulting in investigations would increase operational expenses; the Board, 

however, is unable to estimate what the increase would be.  Any fiscal effect associated with SB 

465 is not reflected in The FY 2017 Governor’s Budget Report.  

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

cc: Alexandra Blasi, Board of Pharmacy 

 Cathy Brown, Board of Healing Arts  


